
DON
Thanks, slugger.

DANNY
So about the school...

DON
Yes!  Well we’re going to go a lot 
farther from the school as well.  
We’re going all the way to the top!

DANNY
What the hell are you talking 
about?

DON
Danny, we have 20 million addicts 
behind us!  We can do so much!

DANNY
But I just wanna go after the 
school...they can’t monitor the 
internets. I mean come on.

DON
Danny, who gives money to the 
schools?

DANNY
I don’t know.

DON
Take a guess.

DANNY
Companies?

DON
Well, sort of, but who has to 
finance the schools?  Who’s at the 
top of the game?

DANNY
I don’t know.

DON
THE UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT!

DANNY
The government?

DON
They’re our enemy!  
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DANNY
How are they the enemy?

DON
Think about it!  You’re miserable 
in school, why?  Because the 
government is doing a terrible job 
at funding it.  Why does the entire 
world hate the U.S.?  The 
government. Why is 68 percent of 
the country overweight?

DANNY
...the government?

DON
Well, fast food, but also the 
government.  Super Size me, Danny.

Don excitedly bangs on his keyboard.  Danny is dumbfounded. 

DANNY
So, you’re going to gather all of 
the Buddysearch users and create an 
army to take down the government?

DON
Precisely!  You see Danny; you and 
I are very much alike.  I, too, was 
a misunderstood dork in high 
school.  When I’d get bullied, the 
school wouldn’t do anything.  
Whenever I’d have something to say, 
no one would listen.  That’s why I 
created Buddysearch. Now everyone 
listens to what I say and they’ll 
eagerly listen to our declaration 
of war.

DANNY
And what if they refuse? 

Don smiles and crosses his arms.

DON
Then I’ll shut down Buddysearch.

Danny gasps.

DANNY
You can’t do that!
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DON
I can do whatever I want!  I’m 
idiosyncratic!  I’m also obsessive 
compulsive!  Woo-hoo! Woo-hoo! Woo- 
hoo!  Woo-hoo!  Woo-hoo!  Woo-hoo!

DANNY
You’re insane!

Don gets an evil look in his eye.

DON
Danny, you do not yet realize your 
importance.  You have only just 
begun to discover your power.  Your 
friend back in the restaurant, a 
typical jock who thinks he knows 
everything.  But he never told you 
what your future holds...

DANNY
He told me enough.  I’ll be a dork
with a lot of money and a hot wife.  
That’s what he said my future is.

DON
No.  I am your future.

Shocked, Danny looks at Don in utter disbelief.

DANNY
That’s not true!  That’s 
impossible!

DON
Look around!  You know it be true!

Danny looks around the room; there’s posters of RPG games, 
old boxes of pizza, and porno magazines everywhere.

DANNY
NOOOOOOOOO!

Danny jumps to his feet and escapes up the stairs.

DON
Resistance is futile, Danny! 
Muwahahahahahahahahahahahaha!

EXT.  BEN’S HOUSE - DAY

Danny knocks on the front door.  BEN’S MOM greets him.
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